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From the President . . .  

Hi everybody  

Goodness knows what weôll be up to when this newsletter comes out. These are strange days indeed.  

I want to say thank you to everybody for helping to get the word out when classes were so abruptly cancelled. I would 

also like to thank everyone for their positive attitude and their ready acceptance of the situation.  

It is my brief as President to discuss items of interest to Lake Mac U3A. Normally in the newsletter at this time of year I 

would be asking how you were enjoying your courses and attempting to explain once again the fairness of the ballot 

system. Instead we find ourselves adjusting to the absence of the mental and physical stimulation that is our U3A week.  

It is said that boredom is the best breeding ground for creativity so pretty soon we should all be ready to let our 

imaginations run riot. Painters should be painting. Dancers, if not dancing, should be choreographing dances to mirror 

the fear, the uncertainty, the black humour. Writers, please record this 21st century phenomenon. Gardeners, get out in 

the fresh air and garden. Walkers, go walk, while practising social distancing. 

Each morning I set out to structure my day in positive and meaningful ways and then I find myself cleaning the windows 

and washing the floors because these tasks are calming in their very thought-less-ness. Google óresilienceô (plan your 

day) or ókeeping occupied with COVIDô and you will find endless things to do (crochet dishcloths) but I can really 

recommend any task that is mindless and repetitive.  

If youôre up for it, u3aonline.org.au has several courses that may interest you (click here for link). A $30 membership 
allows you to enrol in any or all of their courses and work at your own pace. If you are concerned about internet data 

usage, contact your internet provider re data allowances. Telstra and Optus have made changes that might be relevant. 

Good luck ï you are the most cheerful, decent group of people and we will survive and know ourselves a little better in 

the end.  

Colleen Neary 
President 

M˅ˍ˂˅˒ Eˎˑ˕ˉ˒ˉ˅˓ 

For all enquiries, please contact 

Phone 0490 367 591       

Monday to Friday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm only 

or 

Email 

memberliaison@lakemacquarie.u3anet.org.au 

or 

Online 

lakemacquarie.u3anet.org.au/contact-us 

u3aonline.org.au
https://www.u3aonline.org.au/
mailto:memberliaison@lakemacquarie.u3anet.org.au
https://www.lakemacquarie.u3anet.org.au/contact-us
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tėĈäėÁā CĈė {ÙāÙěġÙė н  
[Ĉġě hã ¢éìĂäě ¢Ĉ [ĈĈù CĈėıÁėÕ ¢ĈΗ 
To help members grasp just where we are at this time, it is important to understand the following: 

Semester 1 comprises Terms 1 and 2; Semester 2 Terms 3 and 4. Term 1 is now complete and Term 2 (4 May to 

3 July) is questionable at this time. Term 3 is due to commence on 27 July. The next program you will receive in July will 

cover Terms 3 and 4 and it is hoped they may be unaffected by the current situation and will get everyone back on the 

LMU3A track. 

During the coming month or two, I will be contacting leaders of all year-long classes, leaders of classes which have been 

cancelled and leaders who had previously advised they would be interested in leading Semester 2 classes. It had been 

anticipated that our Semester 2 program (commencing 27 July) would be slightly smaller than Semester 1 as in past 

years many members travelled during the winter months and subsequently courses were undersubscribed and, in some 

cases, cancelled.  

With the possible suspension of some Term 2 courses it may well be the case that they may be able to be transferred to 

Semester 2. This could increase the previously anticipated program size for that semester. We are very aware that by the 

time we get to the start of Semester 2 many members may not have travelled and may be enthusiastically looking to 

attend U3A classes. 

I would strongly encourage any leader who may wish to discuss Semester 2 possibilities to phone me on 0412 097 877. It 

is often easier to come to a decision after a discussion rather than emailing back and forth. 

Our Semester 2 program will contain courses that will be interesting and varied and aimed at getting members back into 

regular LMU3A activities. In the pipeline are a óBudget Day Outô course which will utilise Opal cards and give members 

the option of a cheap day out together, and a  óWalk Lake Macquarie Courseô which will be entertaining and exhilarating. 

Of course all our normal year-long courses should resume. There may be some cancelled courses and other completely 

new courses. 

All the committee will be working to get us all back together again, to enjoy each otherôs company and to get the full 

benefit of our LMU3A membership. In the meantime, make the most of home confinement: do some gardening; do those 

jobs you have been putting off for years; have an óAutumnô clean; be sensible and accepting of the current situation. Life 

will get back to normal. 

Joy Norris 

Program Coordinator 

Phone:  0412 097 877 

Email:  lmu3aprogrammer@gmail.com 

¢éÁĂù ¸ĈĥΣ /ĈûûÙÙĂ 
After 14 years as a leader with LMU3A we say goodbye to Colleen Potts. 

Colleenôs Middle Eastern Dance and Total Body Stretch Latino classes 

have been favourites with our members for many years.  Our end-of-year 

concerts have always had many colourful and entertaining items 

performed by her pupils. There will be many members with fond 

memories of veils and tinkling Eastern bells who owe their gratitude to 

Colleen. 

Colleen has not limited her skills and hard work to Lake Macquarie. She 

still leads classes with Eastlakes U3A and Newcastle U3A. She has also 

been a pillar of the community in many other endeavours, and there are 

quite a few nursing and retirement homes around the area who look 

forward to her troupe visiting them and appreciate the entertainment 

and pleasure they provide to their residents.  

To Colleen we all say, óWell doneô ï your diligence, talent and enthusiasm 

are to be admired. 

Joy Norris 
Photos: Christine Peel 

[ÙÁÕÙė wÙġìėÙāÙĂġě 
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!ĂÕ ¢éÁĂù ¸ĈĥΣ !ĂäÙûÁ  
About five and a half years ago the U3A orchestra found itself looking for 

a new leader/conductor when Joan Fulcher moved interstate. To our 

relief, Angela Finney volunteered for the position. An experienced 

musician and teacher, she had, however, never conducted a group before, 

so this was a very courageous decision on her part. 

It wasnôt long before Angela was conducting as if sheôd been doing it for 

years and had introduced us to some challenging new music. She wrote 

and transposed parts in many of the pieces to suit different instruments, 

not an easy job. With her leadership, encouragement, and patience, the 

orchestra mastered different and more complex music, including 

Bohemian Rhapsody which we played at last yearôs Musicale. Probably 

our best performance so far. 

Angelaôs dedication, sense of humour, and hard work over the last five 

years are greatly appreciated by the orchestra members (and our 

audiences). We are sorry that circumstances have compelled her to leave 

her role as our conductor. 

As well as Angelaôs superb musical skills, she is a talented professional 

graphic designer. She has generously donated her services to Lake 

Macquarie U3A over the past years, designing our sail boat logo in 2015, 

and doing the design and layout annually for our end of year Musicale 

and Variety Concerts. Many thanks Angela for your wonderful 

contributions to LMU3A!  

Sharon Compton 

Photo: Christine Peel 

[ÙÁÕÙė wÙġìėÙāÙĂġě όÏĈĂġìĂĥÙÕύ 

IÙûûĈ ¢ÁÎûÙ ¢ÙĂĂìěΗ 
This is a wonderful addition to our glorious list of LMU3A activities. Who would have thought that 20-odd seniors could 

have such delightful and noisy fun every Monday afternoon, chasing a small orange ball all round Bolton Point Hall. It 

often sounds a bit like a kindergarten during play time, with squeals of delight as that elusive orange ball bounces all 

over the tables and even escapes across the floor. Table tennis is an excellent outlet for those with plenty of energy and is 

really good for eye/hand co-ordination. Iôll swear my tennis has improved since I started! Now COVID-19 comes along 

and wrecks it all . . . for all of us!  

A big thank you to Alan and John for procuring five tip-top tennis tables for our enjoyment. I look forward to a virus-free 
future and more table tennis. 

Christine Peel 

Just a reminder, while weôre on hiatus and also once we all get back to our U3A courses, to take care where physical 

activity is concerned in order to stay healthy and avoid injury. 
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¢ìāÙ ¢Ĉ 9ĶĔûĈėÙ ¢éÙ ²ĈėûÕ CėĈā IĈāÙ 
tÁėġ мΥ aìěěìĂä ķĈĥė ÏĈĥėěÙěΚ ¢ėķ ġéìě Φ Φ Φ 

Did you know U3A has a range of online courses available? See https://www.u3aonline.org.au 

For $30 a year you can access courses that you work through at your own pace, or you can sign up for one or two that 
start on a certain date with a leader. 

Click on the link, then go to óOur Coursesô in the top bar to view what is available. More information on the course 
content pops up if you click on a particular course. I fancy óTrain Your Brainô, óThe Night Skyô, óPlay Ukelele by Earô, 
óHuman Biolologyô, Genealogy Onlineô, óAntarcticaô, óAustralian Floraô, óProperty to Partner ï A History of Womenôs 
Struggle for Equalityô. There are more. Have a look. 

If youôre not confident on your computer, tablet or phone, this is a great time to concentrate on improving your skills. 
There are free online courses from the Government and the basic ones I had a look through seem very sensible and 
simple if you follow step by step. Each very short course has a guide that can be printed out. See 
beconnected.esafety.gov.au. 

 

tÁėġ нΥ [ìĂùě ÁĂÕ ìÕÙÁě ãĈė ěĈāÙ ìĂġÙėÙěġìĂä ġéìĂäě ġĈ ÕĈ ıéìûÙ ķĈĥ ÁėÙ Áġ éĈāÙ ıìġé 
ÁĂ ìĂġÙėĂÙġ ÏĈĂĂÙÏġìĈĂ 

From the Dementia Alliance blog, good links to art galleries and other organisations around the world that have started 
promoting virtual tours: 

�¾�� 18 ways to leave home without actually leaving the couch, from virtual zoo exhibits to 
museum gallery tours 

�¾�� Museum Views virtual tours 

�¾�� 12 Famous Galleries offering virtual tours 

�¾�� The National Portrait Gallery, Australia 

From travelandleisure.com/attractions/museums+ galleries, they cite that Google Arts & Culture have teamed up with 
over 2500 museums and galleries to provide virtual tours and online exhibits of some of the most famous museums in 
the world, including the British Museum in London, the Van Gogh museum in Amsterdam, The Guggenheim in NY City, 
Mus®e dôOrsay in Paris, Pergamon Museum in Berlin and many, many more. Try Google. I am sure there are lots of local 
places in Australia doing the same. Maybe try Australian National Parks, the Powerhouse Museum, etc. 

This is also a great time to catch up on gardening, woodwork, cooking, dancing as if no one is watching, building things, 
crafts and skills, sorting and clearing all those possessions that need it. Culling the papers in the filing cabinet and filing 
the new stuff. The Government Ageing website suggests cleaning your house.  

Practise your musical instruments, even if you havenôt had the guitar out since you were a teenager, or the piano hasnôt 
been opened for years. Sing, sing as much as you can, whatever songs you can recall from the past, with or without 
remembering the words and no worries if you sing out of tune. Sing along to CDs or radio stations.  

Do you remember Laughter Clubs? They were big a few decades ago. Try laughing ï it is a bit tricky at first if youôre not 
used to it but will get easier! Funny films can get you started. Any sort of exercise you can think of ï anything you know 
from classes; make it up as you go along. Find those old DVDs and books on exercises that I am sure lots of us have. 
Walk around the house, your yard, down the street if youôre allowed. 

Eat as nutritiously as you can, but simply. Spend time preparing a meal and sitting to enjoy it at the table. Donôt worry 
about food you canôt get today. Use what you have on hand. Try shopping once the craziness has settled a bit. 

Make a few phone calls to friends and family and use the current social media methods if you know them. Keep in touch 
with neighbours, particularly those without others nearby. Also work on getting more sleep . . . in bed, at night.  

Make the most of this period of a quiet life. It wonôt last for ever. See you back at U3A at some point. 

Barbara Nudd 

Please forward any items and/or photographs for the next newsletter 

by Wednesday 10 June 2020 

to Rosalind Wigham at: 

lmu3apublications@gmail.com 

https://www.u3aonline.org.au/
https://beconnected.esafety.gov.au/

